Hong Kong Bar Association's comments on

the Consultation Paper on Proposed Measures to Address Risks arising

from Securities Margin Financing

1. The proposals, as measures intended to reduce the risks of loss to the clients in the event of the insolvency of the broker, are generally to be welcomed.  The question is whether they go far enough to protect the interests of investors.  Two particular aspects are mentioned below.

2. The notion of a “per firm” re-pledging limit imposes an aggregate limit on the re-pledging of clients’ securities by the firm up to a percentage of the aggregate amount of loans advanced to the clients at any particular time.  In this connection a percentage re-pledging limit of 130% to 140% of the aggregate loan amount would be broadly appropriate.  On the assumption that banks will lend to brokers no more than 70% of the market value of the securities pledged, this will ensure that a broker cannot obtain more loans from banks on the securities pledged than it has advanced to its clients.

3. However, a “per firm” re-pledging limit is only a half-way house.  It does not address the disparities between the clients of the same broker.  Where a client has not borrowed at all or has borrowed minimal margin finance, shares belonging to him may nevertheless be wholly re-pledged by the broker to banks for loans that the broker uses to advance to other clients.  Some clients are in effect financing, or securing the financing of, the trading of others.  Indeed, those conservative clients who do not rely much on margin finance and who mainly purchase blue-chip securities may find that it is their securities that are primarily re-pledged to banks because of the higher rate of borrowing available for such securities.

4. The solution to this problem is in establishing “per client” re-pledging limits that are linked to the amounts of margin finance lent to the clients individually.  The Consultation Paper refers to “practical and operational difficulties” and states that “present market infrastructure” makes this option “unrealistic” but does not give details of the difficulties involved (see para 5.3).  Public investors are entitled to be informed more fully of these supposed justifications for the law to stop short of requiring “per client” re-pledging limits.

5. Another problem commonly encountered is that clients are asked indiscriminately to sign margin finance documentation whether or not they intend to trade on margin finance provided by the broker (or the broker’s related finance company).  Thus even clients who do not intend to and who have not traded on margin may be classified on the current state of the law as margin clients.  One possible mechanism that may address the problem to some extent is to require the margin agreement to provide that the consent for re-pledging, given or renewed each year by the clients, will only become effective as and when the clients begin to trade on margin finance.  On this basis, those clients who have been asked to sign margin trading documentation but who have not ever in fact traded on margin will not be classified as margin clients and can enjoy the same status as cash clients.
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